Monday July 14,2025

Belle Plaine Community Center

At 9:30 a.m. Alvin Bartz called to order the July 2025 monthly board meeting, present for roll call was Luke Heling Supervisor #2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer, (absent Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1).

14 Citizens Present

AGENDA:

GRANT BYSTAL HIGHWAY DEPT

Grant from the Shawano Highway Department talked to the town concerning their upcoming schedule and services they offer. Alvin stated that the town is struggling to save money for roadwork, he said the state is going to have to start to help towns more. Alvin said that we will also need to start doing spraying along the roads, some weeds are over six feet tall. Grant said the county may be able to help if needed.

LYNN TOBER

Lynn Tober Shawano County Supervisor gave a report from meetings she has attended. She said there will not be any additional raises this year. She also stated that the attendance at the stock races has been down.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Colleen Treasurer went over the problem she is still having with unlicensed dogs at the rental property on Belle Plaine Ave. She also mentioned that she has talked to the person in charge of collecting money for Short Term Rentals in Door County. This is the main focus on this person's job. The Treasurer and the Clerk may take a drive to Door County to meet with her to get some ideas on how to find where all the rentals are in our town. We are hoping to get Spectrum set up on auto pay. She then went over the bank statements and the bills to be paid. Alvin made a motion to accept her report as presented, seconded by Luke, all in favor none opposed, motion carried.

CLERKS REPORT

The minutes from the July's monthly meeting had been sent to the board members. With no corrections or additions Luke made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Alvin, all in favor non opposed, motion carried.

AGENDA

BOARD OF APPEALS

Alvin talked about having a Board of Appeals Board in place just in case the problem ever arises that we need one. Alvin gave the Clerk a list of people to send a letter to asking if they are interested in being part of that.

GIBSON ISLAND

Alvin also had a list of people to send a letter to asking if they are interested in being on the Stewardship Committee for Gibson Island. He feels the Committee should meet at least once a year to stay on top of keeping Gibson Island in good condition after all the work that now is needing to be done.

We are hoping to get started the work that is needed on Gibson Island. We need to talk to Mike Nelson to get a date set. Hopefully Wade will be able to help. Alvin asked Dick Hesse to temporally remove the small fence by the Andy Heins property, the workers are not to go on his property. Alvin said to help with erosion they could plant radish or clover to get a good root system.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

None

SUPERVISOR REPORT

Luke said he will not be attending the WTA Conference.

ADJOURN

Luke made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Alvin, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Kristine Vomastic Clerk